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DEAN’S MESSAGE

We were so pleased with the turnout at our last meeting--
David Ralph’s Organ Recital. It was a great recital and a
wonderful way to end the 1988-89 AGO year. Needless to
say, we have many people in our Chapter who have the exper-
tise to inspire us as we were inspired that evening. Thank
you, David, for performing for us!

Each of us should have milestones to work towards such as
a recital or a professional examination. Great pedagogs
suggest that consistent study with a teacher is a good way to
keep motivated and to keep improving. Among several ideas
that our Chapter will be working toward this next year is to
encourage our members to start working on one of the AGO
exams. The requirements can be found in the July, 1989
TAO. If you don’t have access to The American Organist
magazine, an AGO officer can get you a copy of the require-
ments or you can find the magazine in the BYU Library.
Richard Elliott, F.A.G.O., has agreed to help interested
persons prepare for the exams. We need to take advantage
of his qualifications and his willingness, so decide on which
exam you want to work on and let Claire Rogers (373-8221 or
226-3902) know what you need help with. If you don’t feel
ready to work on an AGO exam, you should check into the
BYU Organ Certification program offered through Inde-
pendent Study. This program was organized with the idea of
bridging the gap between where many church organists are
and what the lower level AGO exams require.

The Church Music Workshop is coming up August 1-4.
This is an excellent opportunity to gain new insights in all
areas of Church music. The hymn certification program
offered at the workshop is an excellent incentive to work on

improving your hymn playing.

It is not as important what program you participate in as it
is that you participate in something geared to improving your
organ skills. Your setting goals and accomplishing them
inspires others to do likewise.

Have a wonderful summer, and we will look forward to
seeing all of you again at our opening social in the fall
Please encourag: your music friends to become a part of our
Chapter this coming 1989-90 year.

Scott Mills

SPOTLIGHT

Many of you have noticed these past months that where
our Dean, Scott Mills, is, you are apt to see a special young
lady with him. This is JoAnn Larsen. JoAnn was born and
raised in Provo. Her father was from Richfield and her
mother was also raised in Provo. JoAnn is the youngest of
seven children with four brothers, and two sisters. She
received her bachelor’s degree from BYU in Math
Education.

She tells me that in addition to music, her main hobbies
are reading and sewing. I would add that lately she has
another hobby--Scott. JoAnn said that she started her
piano training at age 9 or 10 and took lessons off and on
throughout her school years but never practiced like she
should. It wasn’t until she started taking piano lessons after
graduating from college that she really got serious aborit her
music. She studied piano for one year and then switched to
organ and has been enjoying our favorite instrument for
the last year and a half. Lately she has been enjoying and
appreciating her teacher more and more as he has her, and
they have decided to expand their teacher-student relation-
ship into a husband-wife relationship in the Provo Temple

in August.

Congratulations JoAnn and Scott! Guess who is going to
be a new official member of our Chapter this coming year.
Welcome, JoAnn!

UPCOMING CRGAN RECITALS

Marietta Tidwell Hardy will be giving her Senior Recital
at the Provo Tabernacle on Wednesday, June 21st at 7:30
pm. Marietta is a student of Richard Elliott and also
studied with Brett Zumsteg when he was teaching at BYU.
She plans to join the Chapter this fall. It is so exciting
when our BYU organ students stay in the community and
get involved in the AGO. Let’s all come out on the 21st
and support Marietta.

Another BYU student, Robyn Cootey (also a student of
Richard’s), will be giving an organ recital at the Provo
Tabernacle in late August. The exact date is not yet
finalized. Watch for the date in the newsletter coming out

in August.







